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Chesterfield Valley Athletic Complex’s new sand volleyball courts open this month! The new 
courts will be home to coed sand volleyball leagues, as well as tournaments, events, rentals, and 
camps.  See below for some of the upcoming events:

•	 Sand Volleyball Leagues
	 18+ Coed Leagues

•	 CVAC Beach Bash 
	 Fun tournament for 18+ players

•	 EVP Beach Volleyball Series
	 For aspiring athletes aged 12 - Adult  

•	 EVP Volleykidz Camp
	 For kiddos 1st-3rd grade

•	 EVP Chesterfield Volleyball Camp 
	 Fun camp for 4th-9th graders

For more information or to register for any of the programs above, please call 636.812.9500 or 
visit chesterfield.mo.us. See you on the courts!

Chesterfield Amphitheater is bringing the heat this season! 

•••continues on back page

Chesterfield’s Fourth of July Firework 
Celebration is the go to local event for our 
nations day of independence! From awe 
inducing fireworks 
to entertainment for 
the entire family, it’s 
the best place to be 
for the holiday. 

And the lineup is better than ever! From our 
FREE Sounds of Summer Concert series, to 
some stellar ticketed concerts coming to the 
ChAmp for the first time, there is something 
for everyone! For the first time ever at the 
Amphitheater, Sammy Kershaw, Aaron Tippin, 
and Collin Raye will take the stage in the 
2018 Roots and Boots Tour on July 7.  With 
a combined over 40 top ten hits and 25 
million albums sold between them, it’s sure to 
please everyone in attendance! The popular 
Chesterfield Wine and Jazz Festival will be 
back with world renowned Simon Phillips 
Protocol on June 23.  The end of the summer 
will again be marked with the 6th Annual 
Backstoppalooza concert on August 25, 
benefiting the Backstoppers, Inc. So get your 
calendar out, and start planning your summer 
around these awesome events! 

•••continues on page 8

Three country legends, SAMMY KERSHAW, AARON TIPPIN, and COLLIN RAYE, join forces to present an 
evening filled with stories and songs as they get back to the roots of their music. Tickets available now 
at ChesterfieldAmphitheater.com.

Fourth of July fun Sand volleyball at CVAC opens this month 
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Mayor's
		  Message 

SELECT 
FRIDAYS

11:30 AM - 
1:30 PM

Once again summer is upon us and we are 
looking forward to our concerts and activities 
in our parks and Chesterfield Amphitheater. I 
know our parks staff will have several top notch 
bookings for your enjoyment. I hope to see many 
of you out to relax and enjoy!

CHESTERFIELD MALL

In case you hadn’t heard, bids were recently 
sought for the purchase of Chesterfield Mall, 
exclusive of Macy’s and Dillard’s. The Staenberg 
Group has purchased the Sears building and will 
lease back to Sears until next year. As of this 
writing, we think the date for receiving offers for 
the mall may be extended in order to solicit best 
and final offers. We anticipate there would be a 
short due diligence period followed by closing 
on the purchase. Ultimately, we anticipate a 
major redevelopment into a mixed use concept 
that may have residential, office, restaurants, and 
a lesser retail presence. 

SALES TAX LITIGATION UPDATE

It has been three and a half years since we filed 
our constitutional challenge to the St. Louis 
County Pool Tax statute. Although we achieved 
a modest victory in modifying the distribution 
statute two years ago, we were more or less 
forced by our opponents to continue our legal 
challenge to this “special law.” After being 
denied summary judgement in a lower court, 
we are now appealing to the Missouri Supreme 
Court. We are encouraged by the legal theories 
argued in the brief being filed by our current 
counsel, which then requires us to consider 
what a judicial victory may look like.  For 
example, if the Missouri Statute 66.600 is ruled 
unconstitutional, the county-wide pool tax may 
be invalidated, but the municipalities that had 
an approved municipal sales tax prior to 1977 
would again be authorized to collect this tax. 
Other municipalities, like Chesterfield would be 
authorized to put on a ballot for voter approval 
a municipal sales tax that would replace the 
previously existing unconstitutional pool tax. If 
this were to occur, we would likely experience a 
significant shortfall in revenues until such time 
we can obtain voter approval of this 

replacement tax. This is a critical judgement and 
decision for our city as this stream of revenue is 
our single largest source. We do have sufficient 
reserves to get us through this temporary period 
until a replacement tax is approved, and our 
reserves can be replenished fairly quickly. 

Although there would be some degree of fear 
and concern, we strongly believe that our 
community as well as municipalities throughout 
the county will be stronger and much better 
off in the long run. This tax that has existed 
since 1977 is so onerous, disproportionate, and 
fundamentally unfair that it is no wonder it may 
be deemed “unconstitutional.”

It may seem premature to begin talking about 
requesting approval of a municipal tax that 
would replace the county-wide pool tax, but 
it takes time to educate the voters on this 
complicated and important issue. If legal, I 
would think it preferable to seek a contingent 
approval prior to a final court decision that 
would take effect or activate only if the existing 
tax were struck down. This would avoid or 
shorten a period of reduced revenues that 
are needed to pay for the municipal services 
provided. Thank you for your attention and 
interest in this vitally important matter!!!

I look forward to seeing you out and about,

Respectfully, 
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CITY

GIVE 
BLOOD
SAVE
LIVES

FALL BLOOD DRIVE 
Hosted by the American Cricket Academy and 
Club, a Community Fall Blood Drive will take 
place on Saturday, October 6 from 9 a.m. to 2 
p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall. For an 
appointment, please visit MercyBloodDonor.net. 
Walk-ins are welcome, but appointments will 
be given priority. All donors are asked to bring a 
state-issued form of ID.  Giving blood save lives, 
please consider giving.

MARCH 23 - OCTOBER 26
LAST FRIDAY OF 
EACH MONTH

690 CHESTERFIELD PKWY W
CHESTERFIELD, MO 63017

www.chesterfield.mo.us/food-truck-
fridays.html 

FOOD TRUCK FRIDAYS

CHESTERFIELD CITY HALL

SELECT 
FRIDAYS

11:30 AM - 
1:30 PM

Chesterfield greatly benefits from the many volunteers who support others throughout the City. Each year a citizen is selected from many submissions 
and is recognized as the Chesterfield Citizen of the Year. The Citizen of the Year is selected for their benefit to the City of Chesterfield through 
volunteerism, working on community projects and contributing to overall civic groups.   

On Monday, March 19, the Chesterfield Mayor and City Council honored Rosie Bergh as the 2017 Chesterfield Citizen of the Year at the Council 
meeting beginning at 7 p.m.   Many supporters attended, honoring Ms. Bergh for her many contributions.  

A Citizens Selection Committee presented their recommendation to the Mayor, City Administrator and City Council following their review of several 
worthy nominations including: Doris Frazier, Terry Benda, Janis Silvestein, Giridhar Sriperumbudoor (Gary Budoor) and Jeanne Clauson.    

“There were several citizens nominated who are reaching others within their subdivisions to bring us together. I am extremely pleased to announce 
that Rosie Bergh is Citizen of the Year for Chesterfield,” stated Mayor Bob Nation.  “Her desire to volunteer by serving many hours in the community 
and her encouragement for each person she encounters, make us proud to have her in our city.” 

Ms. Bergh has volunteered with multiple groups including the Parkway School District, St. Luke’s Hospital, St. John’s United Church of Christ (UCC) and 
many other civic organizations.  

Since Ms. Bergh’s early years as a Chesterfield citizen, she has been an active member at St. John’s UCC Church. She supports the pastors and mission 
of the church through family dinners, youth programs and many other activities. Her interest in photography helped the church capture the activities 
and historical areas of Chesterfield, before and after incorporation. 

When her children were in school, she would often volunteer for events at the Parkway School District. She continues volunteering for educational 
programs in other capacities and for the last two years, has assisted Dr. Richard Overfelt with an 
advanced program for teachers. Ms. Bergh helped locate Chesterfield residents who were former 
students taught in a one room school room. 

Currently, Ms. Bergh also volunteers 
at St. Luke’s Hospital where she helps 
with clerical duties in the Cardiac 
Rehab department. She has logged 
more than 3,000 volunteer hours at 
St. Luke’s.  

She also volunteers at local nursing 
homes, providing special attention 
to patients with few or no family 
members that are able to visit. The 
patients greatly benefit from her 
warmth and encouragement. 

Ms. Rosie Bergh named Chesterfield Citizen of the Year

Holiday trash pickup
i n d epen d en c e day, j u ly 4 
Monday and Tuesday routes will occur as nor-
mal. Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday pickups 
will be delayed one day.  

 

Mayor Bob Nation presenting Ms. Rosie Bergh with Citizen of 
the Year.
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POLICE

The City of Chesterfield is flush with beautiful 
parks, walking/biking trails, large residential 
lots, and heavily wooded subdivision common 
grounds.  Wildlife abounds in these areas.  
Many residents point to the natural areas and 
wildlife as one of the most attractive aspects of 
our community.  While pleasing to the eye and 
treasured by many, they can also prove to be a 
headache and nuisance for others: especially 
the wildlife, and particularly the deer which 
often tend to be destructive to lawns, shrubbery, 
and gardens, not to mention the serious 
problem of auto crashes on our roadways 
involving deer.  These problems are only 
exacerbated as the habitats of these beautiful 
creatures continue to shrink.  

The problem the City faces is trying to establish 
a reasonable balance between the residents 
of the City and the wildlife, and again, the 
deer population in particular.   In December of 
2006, the City enacted an ordinance allowing 
for the harvesting of deer and a culling of the 
herds through a property owner and certified 
bow hunters collaboration.  Since the inception 
of this program in 2006, some 353 deer have 
been harvested by bow hunters.  In 2016, the 
minimum property size to qualify for bow 
hunting was reduced to ½ acre, to encourage 
additional property owner participation.  In 
2017, a concentrated effort was initiated to 
communicate with subdivision trustees to 
encourage them to authorize and permit 
hunting on their common ground areas.  In 
spite of these efforts, the problems experienced 
by residents and motorists continue as the deer 
population continues to grow.   

It should be noted however, any efforts by 

the City to control the deer population must 
be carried out in conformity and compliance 
with the Rules and Regulations as established 
by the Missouri Department of Conservation 
(MDC), including the total number of deer 
which may be harvested.  The allowable 
harvest depends on the deer population and 
the number of deer per square mile.  In order 
to determine the deer density and to assist 
the City in identifying available options for 
deer population control measures, the City 
recently contracted with “White Buffalo Inc.” of 
East Haddem, Connecticut to perform a “Deer 
Distance Sampling Population Estimate.”  White 
Buffalo is a company dedicated to conserving 
native species and ecosystems through 
research, education and management programs.    
As one might expect, deer population estimates 
as determined by the study, depended upon 
and varied rather dramatically across the City, 
from 14 to 40 deer per square mile by “zone” 
as established and reported by White Buffalo 
Inc.   Those areas within the City with more 
open undeveloped space, of course, had the 
greatest population of deer.  This Deer Distance 
Sampling Population Estimate has now been 
completed and the report has been shared with 
the Missouri Department of Conservation. 

Using the Distance Sampling Zone maps 
provided by White Buffalo, Inc. City Staff has 
been directed to identify specific areas which 
would provide the most effective opportunities 
that are most appropriate for harvesting 
deer.  Land owners in these areas will then be 
contacted in hopes that they may be willing to 
participate in the City’s Bow Hunting program.  
Concurrently, City Staff will be meeting with 
the MDC to determine, based on the results 

of the White Buffalo study, what other deer 
management methods, such as “controlled 
shoots”, or, “bait and shoot” tactics might be 
appropriate and permitted by MDC.  Such 
permits may be issued by MDC to cull deer 
outside of the normal hunting season.  That 
information and any and all recommended 
proposals will then be brought before the City’s 
Public Health and Safety Committee of Council 
for their review and consideration.    

Meanwhile, the City will continue to encourage 
property owners to participate in the Bow 
Hunting program.  Any property owner with at 
least ½ acre of land (adjoining parcels may be 
combined to make up the ½ acre requirement) 
is eligible to participate.  Interested property 
owners are encouraged to contact the Police 
Department at 636-537-3000, to add their 
property to the list of available hunting 
properties.  The Police Department maintains a 
list of certified bow hunters ready and anxious 
to hunt the properties.  The bow hunters are 
responsible to contact each property owner 
individually and personally to gain permission 
and access.  Likewise, all subdivision trustees 
are strongly encouraged to continue to promote 
the bow hunting program for their common 
grounds. 

Let’s work together!  We are confident that the 
combined efforts of the City and the continuing 
participation of the residents/property owners 
will result in an successful effort to control the 
deer population in Chesterfield!

For more information, contact the Chesterfield 
Police Department at 636-537-3000.

Bow hunting collaboration aims to keep local deer populations low
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POLICE

AARP Smart Driver Course can help renew 
important driving skills 

The Police Department and AARP will offer 
another AARP Smart Driver Course on Wednesday, 
June 27 at City Hall from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. This 
research based, four-hour course teaches 
valuable defensive driving skills, provides 
a refresher of the rules of the road, safety 
strategies and tips for how to adapt one’s driving 
to compensate for changes that may come about 
with aging. This is a single morning session and 
does not involve a test. Fees are $15 for AARP 
members and $20 for others. Course graduates 
may check with their auto insurance carriers to 
see if insurance discounts are available after 
completing this course. 

Reservations are required. For more information 
or to reserve a seat, please contact Officer 
Chad Meyer at 636.537.6769 or cmeyer@
chesterfield.mo.us.

SUPPORT OUR FIRST RESPONDERS

FEATURING
GATES 

OPEN A
T 

6:30 PM

PRESENTED BY

FREE TO ATTEND

ALL DONATIONS SUPPORT BACKSTOPPERS INC.

Would you like to receive text 
updates on major road closures, 
emergency situations, missing 
persons and more? Sign up at nixle.
com!

Safety Town is a nationally recognized preschool safety program that teaches 4, 5 and 6 year 
olds about a wide variety of safety issues including bicycle safety, water safety, school bus 
safety and stranger danger.  The program includes classroom activities, as well as outside 
hands-on activities in the miniature Safety Town city. 

The program is hosted and staffed by the Chesterfield Police Department in cooperation with 
the Chesterfield Rotary and the Chesterfield Kiwanis.  The program is conducted for six, two-
week sessions during the summer months.

Safety Town is one of the department’s most popular programs.  In addition to commissioned 
police officers, the Safety Town staff includes teen counselors from area middle and senior 
high schools who assist the police officers in leading the program.  All Safety Town sessions 
for 2018 will be held at the Chesterfield Community Church, located at 14647 Ladue Road 
in Chesterfield.  Registration preference is given to those children who have NOT previously 
attended a Safety Town session.

For more information or to enroll, please contact Officer Chad Meyer at cmeyer@chesterfield.
mo.us or 636.537.6769.

Safety  Town  Sessions 
Session 1    June 4-June 15 (10 a.m.-noon) 
Session 2    June 4-June 15 (1 p.m.-3 p.m.)
Session 3    June 18-June 29 (10 a.m.-noon)

Session 4    June 18-June 29 (1 p.m.-3 p.m.)
Session 5    July 9-July 20 (10 a.m.-noon)
Session 6    July 9-July 20 (1 p.m.-3 p.m.)
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PLANNING/PUBLIC WORKS

2018 Concrete Slab Replacement Program:  Two concrete slab replacement projects are expected to 
be completed in 2018.  These projects will involve the replacement of 32,000 square yards of concrete 
slabs on eleven different residential streets.  Residents adjacent to the planned replacement areas, 
along with subdivision trustees, will receive project notification by mail.  The streets scheduled for slab 
replacement are listed below:

Countryside Manor Parkway, Coventry Farm Court, Coventry Farm Drive, Coventry Glen Court, Ladue Farm 
Road, Millbriar Circle, Millchester Circle, River Bend Drive, Schoettler Valley Drive, Shady Valley Drive, 
Westernmill Drive

Wilson Avenue Culvert Replacement:  The one lane culvert on Wilson Avenue was failing and is 
being replaced with a two lane culvert.  This project is currently being constructed, with an estimated 
completion date of August 1, 2018.  One lane of traffic will remain open throughout construction.  

Schoettler Road Bridge:  The City of Chesterfield makes every effort to obtain grant monies when 
available.  Most recently, the City used grant funding to overlay Edison Avenue, to construct a new 
pedestrian bridge on Chesterfield Parkway East, and to reconstruct the Timberlake Manor Bridge, Ladue 
Road, Appalachian Trail, and Greentrails South Drive.  In addition to the projects described above, the 
City of Chesterfield has secured grant funding for the replacement of the Schoettler Road Bridge.  That project is currently under construction, with an 
anticipated completion date of July 1, 2018.  The grant obtained will fund approximately $1.6 million of the estimated $2.0 million project cost.      

Other Projects:  The City of Chesterfield maintains 176 miles of public roads and over 260 miles of sidewalk.  However, there are several roads in the 
City limits which are either private or maintained by other agencies.  For example, the Missouri Department of Transportation maintains I-64, Olive / 
Clarkson, Boone’s Crossing, Long Road, and parts of Wild Horse Creek Road.  St. Louis County maintains Chesterfield Parkway, Baxter Road, White Road, 
Kehrs Mill Road, Chesterfield Airport Road, parts of Wild Horse Creek Road, and several other roadways.  As you may already know, St. Louis County is 
currently in the process of improving Chesterfield Parkway West from I-64 to Olive (RGA to Charlie Gittos).  St. Louis County also has plans to improve 
Baxter Road (Clarkson to Summer Ridge) and Kehrs Mill Road (southeast of Clarkson).  Additionally, MODOT will soon be constructing improvements 
to Olive Boulevard from I-64 to Chesterfield Parkway (Charlie Gittos).  Additional information on these projects can be obtained by contacting the St. 
Louis County Department of Transportation or the Missouri Department of Transportation. 

2018 Concrete Slab Replacement Program Summer projects 

Did you know that there is a quick and simple way to access important information about your property? The Resident Information Portal is a valuable 
resource that provides information on your property, such as ownership and subdivision information. To access the Resident Information Portal, visit 
the City’s website, and under the “Residents” header, click “Resident Information Portal.” To use the Portal, you will need to enter either a parcel number 
or your address. Please note that you should use abbreviations for the street suffix. If you are unsure, leave off the suffix entirely, and the search will 
still match based on the street name. 

The Resident Information Portal allows you to view a multitude of information regarding your property. For instance, you can view what fire and 
school districts your property is located in. The Portal also displays ownership information, including assessed property values, prior sales, and 
dwelling information. You can even view what day your trash picks up! 

The Portal also provides information on your subdivision. Do you need to consult a subdivision trustee about your upcoming pool or deck project? 
The Portal lists your subdivision trustees and their contact information. Are you curious about the zoning 
of your subdivision or property in general? The Resident Information Portal provides zoning information, 
along with subdivision plats, ward maps, and display plats. 

The Resident Information Portal is a useful tool to gain information on your property. As always, the 
Planner-of-the-Day will always be happy to answer any planning related questions that you may have 
regarding your property. The Planner-of-the-Day can be reached via telephone at (636) 537-4733, or via 
email at POD@chesterfield.mo.us. 

Residential Information Portal is a useful tool for residents 



J u n e  2 0 1 8        |         7

OLDER ADULTS 

OASIS has partnered with the City 
of Chesterfield to bring learning 
opportunities for older adults to City Hall. 
All classes will be held in the Council 
Chambers.

classic hollywood series 
Fridays,  1-2:30 p.m. Fee: $15.  
06/13/18 - Gone With The Wind  
07/18/18 - Maureen O’Hara 
08/08/18 - Director’s Cut: Billy Wilder 
08/29/18 - Director’s Cut: Howard Hawks

Standing Tall - Tips for 
Improving Your Posture
06/26/18  10-11:30 am 
FEE: None
Did you know poor posture can be a 
cause of pain, can lead to organ problems 
and can make you look older? Learn from 
a physical therapist how to check your 
own posture along with techniques to 
instantly improve your posture. You will 
also learn important posture exercises 
and about devices you can use to make 
you stand tall.

Epidemics, Disasters and 
Survivors 
07/11/18  10 am - 11:30 am
FEE: $20
Learn about the terrible calamities 
endured by the people of St. Louis. This 
includes a double punch in the tragic 
year of 1849 when a devastating fire 
and a major cholera epidemic struck. 
Cholera killed 6% of the population and 
everything from bad air to sauerkraut 
were suspected as the causes. Discover 
other major calamities: the great cyclone 
of 1896, the 1918 influenza pandemic, 
the deadly heat wave of 1936 and terrible 
floods. Hear the inspiring stories of the 
people who refused to give up when 
these horrific events struck the St. Louis 
area.

For those that are 
55 or older, Senior 
Sizzler events provide 
the opportunity 
to join other 
Chesterfield residents 
and different 

organizations that have programs for seniors.

Tuesday, June 12 | Reverse Mortgages
Learn the facts about reverse mortgages from 
expert panelists who will discuss how these 
loans work, the myths and rumors associated 
with them and ways they can be used to buy 
a new home or refinance your current one – 
payment free!

For more information or questions, email 
olderadults@chesterfield.mo.us to be added to 
our monthly email list!

Senior Walking Club
(See Parks Guide for locations)

Grab a friend and come out and exercise on 
the beautiful trails in Chesterfield!  Every 
Wednesday, the Senior Walking Club will meet 
at a park at 9 a.m. and walk the trail to see and 
learn about native trees, plants and wildlife, 
while getting some great exercise!  If the 
weather is under 45° or in inclement weather, 
we will move the walks to Chesterfield Mall 
(west entrance between Macy’s/Dillards). 

If you are unsure of the location, please call 
636.812.9500.  

Women’s
1st and 3rd Monday of the month
12:30 - 2:00 PM
City Hall Room 102/103 
Free to attend. Registration not required. 

Men’s
1st and 3rd Monday of the month
9:00 - 11:00 AM
City Hall Room 102/103 
Free to attend. Registration not required.

To register for the OASIS programs, call 
314.862.4859 x24 or visit oasisnet.org/
STL for more information.

Tuesdays, Thursdays & Saturdays, June-August 
Chesterfield Family Aquatic Center 

FEES:  Resident: $30  Non-Resident: $40

MORNING SESSIONS
Morning sessions will be on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 10:30-11:30 a.m.
Session 1: June 5-June 21
Session 2: July 3-July 19
Session 3: July 24-August 9

SATURDAY SESSIONS 
Saturday sessions will be from 9:30-10:30 a.m.
Session 5: June 2-July 14*
Session 6: July 21-August 25
*No class June 9, class will be made up July 14

Water Aerobics are now offered to all abilities 
ages 16+ at the Chesterfield Family Aquatic 
Center on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays 
beginning June 3!

Women’s and Men’s Roundtables

River Walk Club .
May 28-August 31

DATES & TIMES 
Mon.-Fri.: 8 a.m. - 10 a.m.
Mon.-Thurs.: 7:45 p.m. - 8:45 p.m.
Sat.: 9 a.m. - 10:15 a.m.

RESIDENT FEES
Single Day: $4      10 Visits: $30 
Season Pass: $110	

NON-RESIDENT FEES
Single Day: $5     10 Visits: $40
Season Pass: $140

Join others for a quiet walk in our lazy river 
or walk against the current to customize your 
workout. Water walking increases your blood 
flow and warms your muscles and joints and 
is an easy-going exercise for those who enjoy 
the outdoors. All participants must be age 16 
or older.  To purchase a punch card for the River 
Walk Club, please go to City Hall, Monday-Friday 
from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

The leisure pool and competition pool will be 
closed on June 13 and June 27 from 5 p.m. - 8 
p.m.
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PARKS, RECREATION & ARTS

Download the Parks, 
Recreation & Arts app   
With the click of a button, you can::

•	 Check athletic field status
•	 Add events to your calendar
•	 Register for programs 
•	 Purchase VIP/PIT tickets at the ChAmp 
•	 View facility hours and fees
•	 Connect with friends
•	 Find public art  
•	 Search for trails

Plus much more!

JUNE 21 • Billy Currington with Jordan Davis and the Wild Feather
JUNE 23 • Chesterfield Wine & Jazz Festival with Simon Phillips Protocol 
JUNE 30 • WAR- A Jazzy, Funky, Groovy Night to Remember
JULY   7  • Roots and Boots Tour - Sammy Kershaw, Aaron Tippin, and Collin Raye
JULY 21 • Gateway Jazz Festival
AUG   4  • The ‘Burbs 
AUG 10 • Umphrey’s McGee & Spafford 
AUG 12 • Big Head Todd & The Monsters, Los Lobos with Greyhounds
AUG 18 • Blackberry Smoke, JJ Grey & Mofro
AUG 24 • Randy Rogers Band and Casey Donahue
SEPT  1 • The Schwag and Bob Marley Tribute 

For more information, details and ticket purchases, visit ChesterfieldAmphitheater.com

Chesterfield Amphitheater’s hot summer line up 

JUNE 14 • Movies under the Stars - Despicable Me : brought to you by
JUNE 16 • Sounds of Summer - Master Blaster: A Tribute to Stevie Wonder
JULY 14 • Sounds of Summer - Petty Cash Junction: A Tom Petty/Johnny Cash Tribute
JULY 26 • Movies under the Stars - COCO
JULY 28 • Sounds of Summer - Dogs of Society: A Tribute to Elton John 
AUG 11 • Sounds of Summer - Silver Bullet STL 
AUG 25 • FREE Backstoppalooza - Rockin’ Chair

TICKETED EVENTS

FREE EVENTS

Save the date - Taste of St. Louis is back! 
The 14th annual, award-winning Taste of St. Louis is free to attend and will be at the 
Chesterfield Amphitheater Sept 14-16, 2018. Attractions will 
include: The region’s best eateries on Restaurant Row, Stella 
Artois Chef Battle Royale Culinary Competition,  The Music 
Stage with free concerts all weekend long, Kids’ Kitchen 
with fun, educational activities for all ages, An eclectic mix 
of finders & creators making a unique shopping experience 
at The Village, The Market, and so much more! For more 
information, visit www.tastestl.com.

photo credit: Jon Gitchoff
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PARKS, RECREATION & ARTS 

Chesterfield Family Aquatic Center

FEES
The Chesterfield Family Aquatic Center offers admission rates to residents and non residents. You can register or renew by going into City Hall, located 
at 690 Chesterfield Parkway West, Chesterfield, MO 63017 or online at chesterfield.mo.us. 
•	 Half price daily admission after 5:00 pm.
•	 A family is defined as up to two adults living under the same household, and dependents under 24 years of age and senior dependents who also 

reside in the same household.
•	 A maximum of 100 non-resident family passes will be sold on a first-come, first-served basis to any non-resident.
•	 If you had a season pass last year, you will be able to renew your season pass online. (Renewals only)
•	 If you are getting a pass for the first time, please visit City Hall to register for your pass and get your Photo ID cards. 

Daily Admission		  Resident		  Non-Resident
Child (under 18)		  $5.00		  $8.00
Adult			   $6.00		  $8.00
Senior (62+)		  $5.00		  $8.00
Children (under 2)		  Free		  Free

POOL PASSES 
Individual Season Pass	 Resident		  Non-Resident
Child (under 18)		  $80.00		  $130.00
Adult			   $90.00		  $150.00
Senior (62+)		  $80.00		  $130.00
 	  	  
Family Season Pass	 Resident		  Non-Resident
Family of 4		  $200.00		  $340.00
Additional Family Member	 $10.00		  $20.00

Family Mid-Season Pass (July 5, 2018)		 Resident	Non-Resident
Family of 4				    $100.00	 $170.00
Additional Family Member			   $10.00	 $20.00
 	  	  
Individual Mid-Season Pass (July 5, 2018)	 Resident	Non-Resident
Child					     $40.00	 $65.00
Adult					     $45.00	 $75.00
Senior (62+)				    $40.00	 $65.00

SWIM LESSONS

Swim lessons are taught by 
certified instructors. Registration 
is open. Register in person at City 
Hall during office hours or online. 
For dates, details, or to register 
online, please visit chesterfield.
mo.us/swim-lessons.html.

Family Fun Days at the Pool 
1:00 pm-3:00 pm
Chesterfield Family Aquatic Center 
Free to participate
(pool admission must still be paid)

Come join us during the regular pool hours for our Family Fun Days at the Pool. During these hours 
we will have fun yard games as well as various aquatic activities for the whole family.

June 12 - Meet the Guards

August 7 - Back to School

July 24 - National Parks & Recreation Month

June 26 - Meet the Director 

HOURS
General Hours of Operation (May 26, 2018-August 14, 2018)  
Monday-Friday: 12:00 pm-7:30 pm
Saturday, Sunday and Holidays: 11:00 am-7:30 pm
1/2 Price after 5:00 pm

Amended Hours (August 15, 2018-September 3, 2018)
Friday: 4:00 pm-7:30 pm. Half Price Admission. (Closed Monday-Thursday)
Saturdays, Sundays and Labor Day: 11:00 am-7:30 pm
Concessions will be open during this time.
The Competition Pool is closed on June 13 from 3-8 p.m. and June 27 
from 5-8 pm.

June 11- August 3
Times and dates vary
Resident: $50 Non-Resident: $63
Morning, Evening, and Saturday 
Sessions.
Private Lessons available.

ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

Pe
te

r N
ew

co
m

b



1 0         |         J U N E  2 01 8

PARKS, RECREATION & ARTS

Summer Camps
SUMMER CAMP 
MAY 29th - JUNE 29th  AGES: 5-14
Resident: $145/WEEK  Non-Resident: $190/WEEK  (Sign up for 1 week or 
all 5!)

The Chesterfield Summer Camp will keep your kids active and having fun 
this summer!  Each week your child will have the opportunity to choose 
from multiple sports and activities at the award winning Chesterfield 
Valley Athletic Complex (CVAC) and cool off at the Chesterfield Aquatic 
Center.  Every Wednesday campers will visit the newly expanded 
Chesterfield Skyzone to participate in the half day SkyCamp where 
they will have all new and old attractions to choose from.  This half day 
minicamp is offered at no extra cost.  When indoors at the CVAC your 
child will enjoy games, crafts, movies, and video games for all ages as 
they build new relationships with fellow campers before heading back 
out into the summer sun! 
More info and registration at chesterfield.mo.us/summer-camp.html 

OUTDOOR REC CAMP 
JULY 9th - 13th  
AGES: 7-12
Resident: $145
Non-Resident: $190

The Outdoor Recreation Camp is a fun and exciting new camp for area 
youth who want to learn all about outdoor recreation. This camp will 
offer a different outdoor recreation activity every day and will meet at 
various parks in the City of Chesterfield.
More info and registration at chesterfield.mo.us/outdoor-rec-camp.
html

Resident input needed for Parks, Recreation & Arts Master Plan
Chesterfield Parks, Recreation and Arts Department is in the middle of developing a comprehensive 
master plan. What does this mean? A master plan engages the community, leadership and 
stakeholders through innovative public input means to build a shared vision for parks, recreation 
programs, and facilities in the City of Chesterfield for the next ten years or more. It utilizes 
a wide variety of data sources and best practices to predict trends and patterns of use and 
how to address unmet needs for the City of Chesterfield. A master plan shapes financial and 
operational preparedness through innovative and ‘next’ practices to achieve the strategic 
objectives and recommended actions. It also determines the unique level of service standards 
to develop appropriate actions regarding parks, recreation programs, and facilities that reflects 
the Department’s strong commitment in providing high quality recreational activities for the 
community. And finally, it develops a dynamic and realistic strategic action plan that creates a road 
map to ensure long term success and financial sustainability for the Department’s parks, recreation 
programs, and facilities, as well as action steps to support the family oriented community and 
businesses that call Chesterfield home.  

Here is where the community becomes involved.  Chesterfield Parks, Recreation and Arts Department will be hosting 
a community focus group on June 20 from 6-7:30 p.m. at City Hall. This group will help establish priorities for the 
future improvements that can come from this master plan. The time invested in this meeting and through other 
outlets, such as mailed surveys and surveys given at Chesterfield events, will be utilized in making decisions that will 
enrich the future of the community. This will also positively affect the lives of residents, their children, and generations to 
come.  Please take the opportunity through one of these outlets to let your voice be heard and check the website for updates.

For more information, feel free to contact Thomas McCarthy, Director Parks, Recreation and Arts Department, at 636.812.9503.

Community 
Focus Group 

 Wednesday, June 20
6-7:30 PM
City Hall 
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All-in-One Recycling™ 
 

Please No Plastic Bags, Napkins, Styrofoam™, or Food Waste 
Thank you for following these Guidelines! 

Plastics 
• #1, #2, #3, #4, #5, 

#6, #7 plastic 
containers w/ Lids 

• Includes bottles, 
cups, jars, jugs and 
other rigid plastics 

• Food and beverage 
cartons 

Cans 
• Aluminum & Metal 

Cans 
• Loose jar lids 
• Metal bottle caps 
• Aluminum Foil 

 

Paper 
• Newspaper, 

magazines, brochures 
• Cardboard 
• Paper towel rolls 
• Mail and phone 

books 

Glass 
• Glass bottles 

and jars 
• Glass food 

containers 
• Glass beverage 

containers 

Recycle carts are also provided by Republic Services. Please see list below of acceptable recyclable 
items. Customers should contact Republic Services Costumer Service with recycle container issues. 

Eagle Scout to build 
garden at CVAC
In order to obtain the rank of Eagle Scout, the 
scout must complete an Eagle Scout Project. 
This project must demonstrate leadership 
while also benefitting the community. 
Chesterfield Valley Athletic Complex will soon 
be the beneficiary of one of these projects. 

Eagle Scout Charlie Wight, of Marquette 
High School, has chosen to build a Monarch 
and Pollinator Garden at CVAC as his Eagle 
Scout project.  “I chose to do a Monarch Bee 
Pollinator Garden to help improve an area 
that has never been previously thought 
of before for a project, as well as giving a 
habitat to spread awareness for one of the 
fastest dying insects in the United States. - 
the bee. Since this garden will not only be a 
dwelling for the bees however, I hope that 
the project will provide a relatively stable 
area over time that people can visit and 
demonstrate the ability of green spaces such 
as this to benefit the surrounding ecosystem 
for years to come.” says Wight.

Wight has a fundraising goal of $1,500 that 
will allow the project to happen and will soon 
have a gofundme that will help make this 
project a reality. You can follow his progress 
or help with donations at his Facebook page 
Go4Pollinators. You can visit the page at 
facebook.com/PollinatorsRus.

Charlie Wight presenting his project at CCE’s 
Earth Day Festival on April 28 at Chesterfield 
Mall.

Not sure what to do with your yardwaste?

•	 Yard waste requires a 3 month commitment.
•	 Yardwaste with trash mixed in cannot be collected.
•	 Loose yardwaste must be bagged in standard 30-gallon PAPER yardwaste bags or placed in 

32- gallon or smaller yardwaste cans or in Republic Services yardwaste carts. 
•	 YARD WASTE IN PLASTIC BAGS WILL NOT BE COLLECTED.
•	 YARD WASTE IN CARDBOARD BOXES WILL NOT BE COLLECTED.
•	 Yardwaste carts are to be used for yardwaste ONLY.
•	 Customer owned containers used for yardwaste should be marked with the letter “X” or the 

words “Yardwaste Only”
•	 Tree limbs and branches less than six inches (6”) in diameter must be tied (with TWINE-NO 

WIRE) in bundles no bigger than four feet (4’) long by twenty-four inches (24”) in diameter; 
however, no bundle is to weigh mroe than seventy-five (75) pounds. Limbs and branches six 
inches (6”) or more in diameter are considered Bulky Trash. 

•	 Christmas Trees will be collected at no additional charge throughout the month of January. 
The tree must be free of all decorations including tinsel, garland, ornaments and lights.. The 
tree must also be cut shorter than six feet (6’) in length. 

Chesterfield residents can dispose of yardwaste through Republic Services. Please see their 
requirements below before requesting a Yard Waste cart:

For more information or to request a Yard Waste or Recycling cart, call Republic Services at 
636.947.5959.

INTERESTED IN HELPING YOUR COMMUNITY ’S ENVIRONMENT AND QUALITY OF LIFE? 
Consider joining the Chesterfield Citizens Environmental Advisory Committee. The CCE actively 

participates in city and regional events to promote resource conservation and 
environmental awareness. They also develop and disseminate educational 
materials on topics such as recycling, composting and proper disposal of 
household hazardous waste. For more information, visit chesterfield.mo.us or 
call Tom McCarthy at 636.812.9503.
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Butterfly House has something for everyone

The Sophia M. Sachs Butterfly House is located in Faust Park at 15193 Olive Boulevard.  See mobot.org or call 636.530.0076 for more 
information.

METAMORPHOSIS GALA 
June 23 
7-10 PM
$125 Garden members
$150 nonmembers

Celebrate 20 Years with Us! On June 23, 
toast a new age of prosperity with a night of 
opulent, Roaring Twenties-themed celebration. 
Embrace all the glitz and glamour of the 1920s 
with roaming performers, antique cars, and a 
glamorous silent auction. Guys and dolls will 
enjoy themed-cocktails, heavy hors d’oeuvres, 
and sweet confections. Metamorphosis Gala 
proceeds support the new entomology lab.

SUMMER BUGGIN’
July 1 - August 31
10 AM - 3 PM
Free with admission
We are “buggin’ out” at the Butterfly House 
this summer! Join us as we host a variety 
of activities that celebrate these amazing 
creatures. Get wiggles out and ants out of your 
pants during Summer Buggin’! Join us to learn 
about bees, ladybugs, fireflies, and of course 
BUTTERFLIES through interactive exploration 
and live animal encounters

SUMMER BUGGIN’ NIGHTS
Fridays, July 1 - August 31
4 - 7 PM
Free with admission
Experience the Butterfly House after hours with 
our new Summer Buggin’ Nights! Enjoy the 
sounds of summer with our Entomologists as 
you hunt for bugs, learn about fireflies, listen to 
music, and more! Food and beverages will be 
available for purchase.

BOOKWORM BRUNCH: FEATURING 
CURIOUS GEORGE
July 7
9 - 10:30 AM or Noon - 1:30PM
$15 Garden Members
$20 General public
Free Children 12 months and younger
We are going to be “monkeying around” with 
Curious George at the Butterfly House! Join us 
as we read Curious George Plants a Tree, make 
fun crafts, full our tummies, plant a seed to take 
home, and get photos with the guest of honor. 
The day wouldn’t be complete without visiting 
the butterflies in our Tropical Conservatory. 
Price per person.

BUTTERFLY BIRTHDAY BASH 
July 14
10 AM - 3 PM
Free with admission 

Butterfly Birthday Bash The Butterfly House 
turns 20 this year, and we want to celebrate 
with you! Did you know we collect fruit for 
our butterflies throughout the year, averaging 
over 1,500 pounds of fruit each year? For our 
birthday, you can donate to our “Pennies for 
Produce” birthday drive! You can also donate 
gift cards from local grocery stores for our staff 
to buy food for all our insects and animals! 
We’ll have games, crafts, music, and more to 
help celebrate this Birthday Bash.

SUMMER BUGGIN’ PHOTOGRAPHY
August 7
6 - 8 PM
The waning days of summer are an ideal time 
to photograph butterflies, dragonflies, and other 
beautiful insects. Join us at the Butterfly House 
as professional photographer Scott Avetta 
leads you through our outdoor native habitat 
garden. Scott will share tips and techniques 
for photographing all the stunning insects that 
summer has to offer. Our native plants will be 
very showy and worthy of photos as well. The 
class will focus on finding subjects and the best 
way to get a shot of them. Participants should 
have a basic understanding of their camera’s 
features. Beginner/Intermediate.

A Monarch Butterfly enjoying snacking on a 
Verbena plant at the Sophia M. Sachs Butterfly 
House.
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Get out to Faust Park for these great events 

FAUST OLDEN DAYS FOR KIDS
Fridays, June 8, 22 and July 13, 9 am – 12 pm
$10/child in advance by calling Faust Park or 
through our website; $15/child day of event 
(Parents or chaperones are FREE with paid 
child.)

Special event geared for kids, age 2 to 12. 
Many history-related activities are planned 
including demonstrations by blacksmith and 
woodworkers, rope making, candle dipping, 
butter churning, peg making, and hayrides.  
Group rate is available for 20+. Call 314-615-
8328.

NEW! HEARTHSIDE DINNERS
Saturday, June 9  3:00-7:00 PM
$65/person; limited to 12 people

Dedicated to all the adults with fond 
memories of taking part in fieldtrips at Faust 
Park’s Thornhill when they were kids:
Our hearthside dinner invites guests to take 
an active role in an entertaining evening at 
the 200 year old home built for Frederick 
Bates, the second governor of Missouri. Our 
guests will lend a hand with meal preparation, 
19th century style, before sitting at the 
governor’s original table for dinner. Period-
dressed staff will share cooking techniques 
and proper etiquette before settling into a 
delicious dinner, followed by dessert and 
parlor games. Advanced reservations are 
required for this unique experience. Call our 
office at 314-615-8328.

HISTORIC VILLAGE OPEN HOUSE 
June 16 & 17, July 28 & 29, Sept. 8
12—4 pm, Free to the public

The historic homes in the Village at Faust 
Park will be open for a free open house on 
the above weekends this summer. Park visitors 
may walk through historic homes and get 
a glimpse of life in the late 1800s. Guides 
in period dress will be available to answer 
questions about the buildings. Due to staffing 
limitations, all buildings may not be open 
or staffed, but volunteers often include a 
blacksmith giving free demos.

THORNHILL OPEN HOUSE WEEKENDS
June 23 & 24, August 25 & 26
12pm - 4 pm, Free to the public

Come visit the home of Missouri’s second 
governor, Frederick Bates, where you will 
learn about his role in the formation of 
Missouri into a state. Tour the oldest standing 
governor’s house and one of the earliest frame 
building in Missouri and see how life on the 
frontier was lived. The estate also includes 
original barns and other structures, along 
with the family cemetery, burial site of the 
governor and his wife, Nancy.

2018 FOOD TRUCK FEST IN FAUST 
PARK
Thursday, June 7  5:00 pm – 8:00 pm 
Free admission (no coolers allowed)

On the first Thursday of June, Faust Park hosts 
up to a dozen food trucks, along with liquid 
refreshments in the parking lot between the 
playground and the Carousel. The buildings 
will be closed but this party will just be 
getting started, with “Off the Shoulder” 
playing between 5:30 to 7:30 pm. Bring your 
lawn chairs and the whole family for Food 
Trucking and fun.

MOVIE NIGHT AT FAUST PARK
Friday, June 15.  Gates open at 7:00; Movie 
starts at 8:30 pm
Admission: $3 per person; age 2 and under 
free.

Done with dinner and looking for something 
to do with your kids? Bring them, your 
blankets and lawn chairs to the Faust Park 
amphitheater to enjoy the 1967 version of 
Doctor Dolittle under the stars with your 
family. Soda, water and snacks will be 
available for purchase. No coolers allowed. 
Tickets may be purchased in advance but 
are also available at the gate. For more 
information, call 314-615-8328.
 

Hearthside Dinner being prepared at Thornhill. 

Corn shelling at Faust Parks Olden Days

For more information about these events, or to register, call Faust Park 314.615.8328 or visit 
stlouisco.com/parks, click Online Reservations and follow prompts for activities. 
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Sachs Properties, Inc. makes Community Garden move possible
Chesterfield’s two Community Gardens provide centrally located plant beds for Chesterfield residents to grow, nurture and harvest plants locally. 
The gardens have been a popular success since their beginning, resulting in a consistent waitlist of eager gardeners. One community garden 
found its home at Eberwein Park, next to the Dog Park.  The second community garden once called the area of land to the west of Bishop’s Post on 
Chesterfield Pkwy. home. This past fall/winter, the land the garden took root in was sold, resulting in a need for a new home. Sachs Properties, Inc. 
generously offered land on loan to the City for the relocation of the garden. Chesterfield Parks, Recreation and Arts maintainence crew got to work, 
and successfully  transferred the garden to its new quarters, and both gardens opened this May. Stop by to see what’s growing! To be placed on the 
Community Garden plot waitlist, call the Parks, Recreation and Arts office at 636.812.9500.

This September 29 and 30, Pedal the Cause is back at the Chesterfield Amphitheater riding for a 
purpose. Founded in 2010 with the bold model of using 100% of public donations to fund world-
class cancer research, Pedal the Cause has quickly become the gateway to curing cancer – all 
cancers, for everyone. In this period of diminished federal funding where support typically gets 
funneled to already proven concepts, many potential new ideas are not deemed eligible. Pedal the 
Cause donations “seed” best-in-breed ideas at our beneficiaries to allow the cultivation of proof of 
concept and critical data. These seeded projects often turn into groundbreaking results that lead 
to new treatments and cures, preventions, and early detection diagnostics. Additionally, donations 
from Pedal the Cause make a positive economic impact in the St. Louis community as stronger 
research funding will continue to support this high profile and critically important segment of the 
St. Louis economy. If you can’t make the event, please consider donating or supporting the cause. in 
alternate ways

Grab your bike and make a difference

Pedal the Cause has funded 101 cancer research projects since 2010, 73 adult and 29 pediatric.
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Henry William Wardenburg (3 Feb 1885-18 
Sept 1962) married Minnie Belle Corless (11 
Nov 1896-9 Apr 1985) on 27 December 1915. 
Minnie was the daughter of John William and 
Frances Eatherton Corless.  On their wedding 
day, the couple walked through the snow in 
their wedding finery to the train station in 
Chesterfield accompanied by Minnie’s mother. 
They traveled by train to St. Louis, where they 
were married by a Justice of the Peace.  Initially, 
the newlyweds lived in Gumbo.  Later, they 
moved to Pond Road and then to Chesterfield 
where Henry worked as a section laborer 
on the railroad.  They lived in a Railroad 
Company house next to the tracks, which is 
now Breckenridge Materials.  Henry and Minnie 
Belle had five children:  Ethel (b. 19 Sept 1916), 
Edna (b. 12 Oct 1918), Clarence (7 Apr 1921-18 
Jan 1968), and Myrtle (b. 2 Oct 1925).  All of 
the children attended Chesterfield School on 

Wild Horse Creek Road.  The family shopped for 
food in Chesterfield at the Red & White Store 
owned and operated by Roy and Garnet Glaser.  
However, they traveled to Wellston to shop for 
clothes and other necessities. They attended 
St. Thomas Evangelical & Reformed Church in 
Gumbo.

Henry’s son, Clarence, bought property in the 
town of Chesterfield from Ralph Biel.  He 
operated a tavern and store which had formerly 
been the Burkhardt Store and later the Ruppel 
Store.  In 1968, the store caught fire and burned 
down.  Clarence lost his life when he ran into 
the burning building to rescue the money box.  
Clarence’s brother-in-law and sister, Carl and 
Myrtle Wardenburg Baker, then purchased the 
property.  They later sold it to Mr. Dorack.

Edna, Henry’s daughter, married Kenneth Henry 

on 29 December 1943.  Edna’s older sister 
Ethel married Matthew Bine on 7 June 1947.  
Clarence married Virginia Saulters on 14 June 
1952 and his sister Myrtle married Carl Baker 
on 25 February 1961.

Henry, Minnine Belle and their son Clarence 
are buried at Laurel Hill Memorial Gardens in 
Pagedale, Missouri.

SOURCES

Ancestry.com, “Vital Records.”

Edna Henry and Myrtle Baker were 
interviewed by Marian Hackmann and 
Arland Stemme on 12 Oct 1993.

Children of Henry and Minnie Belle Warrenburg.                     
L to r:  Ethel, Clarence and Edna Wardengurg.  Circa 1923.  
Courtesy of Myrtle Baker.

Family of Henry and Minnie Belle Corless Wardenburg.            
L to r:  Myrtle, Clarence, Edna and Ethel Wardenbure.  Circa 
1950.  Courtesy of Myrtle Baker and Edna Henry.

Henry and Minnie Belle Wardenburg found a life in Chesterfield 
By Ann Chrissos
Chesterfield Historic & Landmarks Preservation Committee
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Come join us for the 4th of July Fireworks Celebration that has grown to be the 
biggest and best fireworks show in the metropolitan area, presented by the City 
of Chesterfield. The Main Stage will feature live music from Fat Pocket, St. 
Louis’ highest energy party band featuring razor sharp rhythms, hot horns and 
powerhouse vocals, from 7:30 p.m. until 9:30 p.m. This “A-List” award winning 

band will move your guests to the dance 
floor for a non-stop dance party.

The Commerce Bank Kid’s Zone will have Circus Kaput, a two-hour circus show featuring unicycling, juggling, 
magic, aerial acts, stiltwalker, teeterboard, fire breathing, acrobatics, audience 
participation and much more. The Kid’s Zone will also have 15 carnival games 
including putt-putt challenges, a frog hop and ring toss, plus two bubble machines! 
Inflatable bounce houses, slides and an obstacle course will keep the kids 
entertained before the fireworks show. Kid’s Zone will be open from 6:30 p.m. to 9 
p.m.

Kids Zone 

Chesterfield Fourth of July Fireworks Celebration 

The main viewing area will be at the Chesterfield Mall. The fireworks 
show will begin promptly at 9:30 p.m. The celebration will also feature 
food trucks and a variety of children’s activities all night long. Lawn 
chairs, blankets, outside food, beverages and coolers are allowed (NO 
GLASS, please). No tobacco products.


